
MINUTES  OF  ANNUAL  MEETING  OF  GREYSTONES  MUNICIPAL  DISTRICT  HELD  IN  THE  CIVIC  OFFICES,  MILL  ROAD,  GREYSTONES  ON  TUESDAY   28th  JUNE  2022  AT  7.00  P.M.  

Present:

Councillor L. Scott, Cathaoirleach

Councillors T. Fortune, D. Mitchell, J. Neary, S. Stokes & G. Walsh  
Also Present:

Mr. M. Nicholson, Greystones District Manager
Ms. R. Wood, Meetings Administrator
Ms. T. Kearns, Wicklow County Council
Ms. K. Coughlan, Meetings Secretary
Apologies:

Mr. R. O’Hanlon, District Engineer

At the outset, the outgoing Cathaoirleach, Councillor L. Scott, spoke about her time as Cathaoirleach. She stated that she was honoured to serve in the role for the past year and she thanked her fellow Councillors and the Council staff for their co-operation and assistance.  In particular she thanked her family who had supported her throughout the year and she looked forward to working with her successor.
All the Councillors thanked Councillor Scott for her work during her year as Cathaoirleach during difficult times and wished her well.

1. Election of Cathaoirleach
Councillor S. Stokes proposed that Councillor G. Walsh be elected as Cathaoirleach for the coming year and this was seconded by Councillor J. Neary.
As there were no other proposals for Cathaoirleach, Councillor Walsh was deemed elected and proceeded to take the chair.
Councillor Walsh thanked his fellow Councillors for electing him and stated that he was honoured to serve in the role.  He commended Councillor L. Scott for her work over the past year and he thanked his family and voters who supported him in public office.  He spoke about new schemes in the pipeline and the review of the County Development Plan and the Local Area Plans. He stated that with the increased population in the district there was a need to co-ordinate and catch up with necessary infrastructure as well as a need for more social and affordable housing.  He welcomed the planned opening of the Media Campus in 2024 and the community benefit fund associated with the planned Codling Bank Offshore Windfarm.  In conclusion he emphasised the need to have additional outdoor staff allocated to the Greystones Municipal District and he stated that while a lot of work had been done, there was still a lot to do.
2. Election of Leas-Cathaoirleach
Councillor G. Walsh proposed that Councillor J. Neary be elected as Leas-Cathaoirleach for the coming year and this was seconded by Councillor T. Fortune.
As there were no other proposals, Councillor J. Neary was deemed elected as Leas-Cathaoirleach for the coming year.  
Councillor Neary thanked the members for their nomination and looked forward to working with them going forward.

The District Manager, on behalf of all the GMD staff, thanked the outgoing Cathaoirleach, Councillor L. Scott, for her work over the past year.  
The District Manager also congratulated Councillor G. Walsh on being elected as Cathaoirleach and Councillor J. Neary on being elected as Leas-Cathaoirleach.  He looked forward to working with them and wished them well. 

THIS  CONCLUDED  THE  BUSINESS  OF  THE  MEETING.
SIGNED:____________________________________________

CATHAOIRLEACH

CERTIFIED:__________________________________________        





      DISTRICT  ADMINISTRATOR





DATED  THIS______ DAY  OF ______________________2022.
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